
 Hutterthal Mennonite Church 

Christ Centered –  

Living, Relating, Serving 

Sunday, June 30, 2024 

9:45 a.m. 
 

 

Prelude 

Call to Worship & Prayer 

*Welcoming 

*Gathering Hymn 

We are People of God’s Peace   VT #797 

Scripture Readings    Jer. 29:4-7 Pew Bible p. 413 

         Rom. 12:14-21 Pew Bible p. 600 

             Mat. 5:38-48 Pew Bible p. 511 

Message     Peaceful Relationships 

*Congregational Hymn 

Be a Sower   VT #789 

Children's Time 

Worship Music        Amazing Grace 
Sharing Time & Prayer 

*Responding and Sending 

To Leave the Stones Unthrown   VT #580 

Spirit, Open My Heart   VT #636 

*Benediction 

Postlude 

*please stand if you are able 

HMC Service may be viewed on our web-page:  

www.HMCFreeman.org 

http://www.HMCFreeman.org


TODAY June 30, 2024 9:45 a.m. 
Worship Leader: Suzanne Koerner 
Accompanist: Amy Hofer Vetch 
Song Leader: Amanda Mettler 
Children’s Time: Les Rensink 
Worship Music: Jessica Scheetz arr. by Sylvia Hofer 
Message: Stacey Waltner 
Coffee Time: Kenneth & Aprille Birkey 
Adult Sunday School at 11:15 am after coffee time . It will be 
downstairs in the west end of  the fellowship hall 
 
NEXT SUNDAY  July 7, 2024 9:45 a.m. 
Worship Leader: Joline Thomas 
Accompanist: Paige Hofer 
Song Leader: Amy Hofer Vetch 
Children’s Time: Charlene Friesen 
Worship Music: Vernon J. & Norma Hofer 
Message: Rev. Melvin Koehn 
Coffee Time: Joyce Hofer 
Adult Sunday School at 11:15 am after coffee time . It will be 
downstairs in the west end of  the fellowship hall 
 
Calendar: 
Today: Pastor Randall's Sabbatical begins 
 Kenneth Birkey sharing about Hope Harbor Ministry in 
  Sunday School 
July 7: Pulpit fill: Rev. Melvin Koehn 
 CPMC report and sermon discussion in Sunday School 
July 14: Pulpit fill: Matthew Tschetter 
 Shelinda Smith shares about fostering during Sunday 
  School 
July 20: South Dakota MCC Relief Sale 
Sep. 22: Pastor Randall’s first Sunday back from Sabbatical 

HMC Congregational Ministry Project for June: 
Cash for The Banquet 

Please give donations to Joyce Hofer (treasurer) or place in 
the Congregational Ministries mailbox.  



The June edition of On the Level is now available from 

Mennonite Disaster Service. In our current issue: The MDS 

Cabinet Shop celebrates a new warehouse, the Peace 

Academic Center gets an unexpected boost and a bridge 

opens access to more than 25 families. Sign up to volunteer 

this summer and fall. https://conta.cc/3RuHArK 

 

Commemorating 500 Years of Anabaptism + Swiss Alps 

Tour. Sites: Lake Geneva, cliffside Murren, Mennonites near 

Bern, & 500 Year Celebration in Zurich. 9-day tour in late May 

2025. Details and registration coming soon. Preview tour 

at www.tourwithweldon.com Interested? Contact Weldon 

Martens at weldon.martens@gmail.com / 402-202-9276. 

Persons registering interest will receive early notification 

when registration opens. 

 

The July 2024 Mennonite Mission Network Prayer Vine is now 

available for download. The PDF is posted in the prayer       

resources section of our website 

www.mennonitemission.net/resources/prayer-resources 

 

Hutterthal is responsible to provide 6 pies for the relief 

sale. Pie tins are available on the shelf in the foyer right      

outside the infant nursery.  

 

MCC Relief Sale reminders: 

1. My Coins Count – keep saving those coins for Bolivia 

where water shortages are a very real threat! $100 will 

help provide pure water for drinking and help to pipe 

spring water from the mountains for household use and 

irrigation 

2. Consider making a theme basket with family, friends or 

S.S. class – need an idea, go to Google 

3. Plan now for what you can donate to the bake sale 



Prayer Requests and Praises: 

• Birthdays: Brynlee Hofer on July 1 

• Pray for all those in the community and beyond that have 

been affected by the flooding this last week.  

• Pray for all those Central Plains Mennonite Conference   

volunteers who were affirmed to committees and task 

groups at our Annual Meeting in June. May the mission 

and witness of the Kingdom of God through CPMC be    

enlivened by the energy and wisdom of those willing to 

serve. 

• Mennonite Mission Network requests prayer for Kate   

Widmer, as she helps extend the community outreach   

ministries of La Prairie (The Prairie) Mennonite Church in 

France, through a café, a bookstore and building                 

relationships in the Muslim neighborhood in which she 

lives. Pray for renewal of energy and spiritual insight, as 

she pours herself out in service. 

Pastor Randall will be starting his sabbatical after CPMC        
Annual Meeting this weekend. His sabbatical will last until 

Sept. 18. If you would like to contact him, please use written 
letter, text, or email. 

 
Office Administrative Assistant: Aprille Birkey 

Church Email: hutterthal@goldenwest.net 
Church Website: www.hmcfreeman.org 


